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NEWSLETTER FOR ROSSETT ACRE – 20 June 2024 

 
I hope you have all had a great week. We’ve had a busy week in school.  
 
On Monday, the Worry Wizard came to school and led some well-being workshops for children in EYFS 
– Y2 with the focus: ‘I’ve got magic inside me”. The Worry Wizard helps us to understand our emotions, 
know it’s ok to feel all of our emotions and what we can do when we feel our big emotions. We learnt that 
we all have magic within us and that we are all amazing! 
 
 
  

Forthcoming dates for your diary 

Sat 22 June Summer Fair 1-4pm THIS SATURDAY 

Tues 25 June Year 1 Sports Day - 2.30pm-3.30pm 

Wed 26 June Year 2 Sports Day - 2.30pm-3.30pm 

Thurs 27 June EYFS Sports Day - 2.30pm-3.30pm 

Mon 1 – Wed 3 

July  

Y4 Nell Bank Residential (Drop off and pick up at usual time) 

Tues 9 July Year 1 visit to Harlow Carr 

Weds 10 July Year 3 & 4 Sports Day – 1.45pm 

Weds 10 July Transition morning and Meet the Teacher. Meet the Teacher is 3.45pm – 4.15pm 

July Rossett’s Got Talent – Details below 

Fri 12 July Year 5 & 6 Sports Day at Rossett School – 9.30am. Please indicate if you are 

attending. https://forms.office.com/e/MmdwDFLdub 

Fri 19 July  Last day of term – school finishes at 2.30pm  

 

http://www.rossettacre.n-yorks.sch.uk/
https://forms.office.com/e/MmdwDFLdub


On Tuesday we had a wonderful Music Assembly; Children from HGS visited us to perform for our 
children and shared information about their instruments with them. There was brass, strings, percussion 
and wind instruments all being played; even The Beatles and Snow Patrol were on the menu! It was a 
lovely afternoon treat. HGS Junior Orchestra are extremely talented and were great ambassadors for 
HGS. It was also lovely to see some of our past pupils playing too! A huge thank you to Karen Twitchin 
and Jane Hinkins (teachers at HGS) for bringing the children to Rossett Acre and to Lesley Stott and 
Alison Bridge for organising it. 
 

.  
 
Tomorrow, we have Theatre Sans Frontieres in school performing to Y4/5. The focus will be ‘Les 
Olympiques de Animaux and of course, on Saturday, it is our PTA Summer Fair. 
  
QUOTE OF THE WEEK 
‘Be happy with what you have while working for what you want.’ (Bob Hope, comedian and actor) 
 

PICTURE BOOK ASSEMBLY 

On Tuesday, for our Picture Book Assembly, Mrs Jones read ‘The Can 

Caravan’ written by Richard O’Neill and illustrated by Cindy Kang.  

Richard O'Neill is an award-winning storyteller and writer. He was born 

and brought up in a large traditional Romani family in the North of 

England.  

This book links to Gypsy, Roma and Traveller month. 

The music played this week was Volare by the Gypsy Kings. 

 
 

 

CONGRATULATIONS 
Congratulations to the children who received a certificate in our celebration assembly: Daisy F (AC), 
Rebuen D (CN/SK), Whole class (ER), Whole class (AB), Yusuf K (JW), Luna G (EM), Jonah T (JJ/CR), 
George W (KM), William T (PA/EH), Angelica C (AI/LS), Harvey R (MW), Robyn S (SK).  
 
Lunchtime Award: Congratulations to Lawrence (Y4 AI/LS) whose winning ticket was drawn out for great 
behaviour at lunchtime. 

 
  



GREAT SCIENCE SHARE 

 

Last week, we took part in the Great Science Share. It’s a chance for children to create questions and 

find out their own answers through investigating and exploring. The children were so engaged in their 

learning and really enjoyed sharing their findings with another class. Here are just a few examples of 

what was being shared in school. 

Year 1 did some partner races to investigate if being taller, makes you run faster. They then shared their 

learning with Year 3. 

 

Year 3 investigated - what can affect how a spinner falls? 

  

  



Year 4 investigated if arm length affects how far you can throw. 

 

Year 6 were finding out if the tallest children had the biggest feet. They explained their graphs very well 

to Year 3. 

 

 

RED KITE OLYMPICS 

This is a photo of the children that represented our school so 
brilliantly in the first Red Kite Olympics collaborative event 
across our Trust schools. 

Well done to Alina, Jessie, Dexter, Louisa, Daniel and Theo. 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
BOOK DONATIONS 
Thank you for the amazing donations of pre-loved books. We have gathered quite a pile of lovely books 
for the Reading Ambassadors to sort though. Lara in Y2 was excited to see a collection of Horrid Henry 
books for younger readers - she has stamped them and distributed the 10 books between the two Y2 
classes alrealdy. Fantastic! Thank you for every single book donation - thèy are all much appreciated.  



WALK TO SCHOOL 
Thank you to everyone who walked, cycled or scootered to school last Friday. There were so many of 
you, which was amazing. Here are some snaps that I took. 

   

    

      

       



 

 

 

 

 

ATTENDANCE 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
Well done to those of you who always arrive on time and attend school regularly. It really is 
appreciated  
 
 

When is too sick for school?  

 

Send me to school if… 

I have runny nose and little cough but no other symptoms.  

I haven’t taken any fever reducing medicine in past 24 hours and I haven’t had a fever in that 

time.  

I haven’t vomited or had any diarrhoea for 48 hours.  

I am feeling tired and haven’t had much sleep.  

 

 

Keep me at home if… 

I have a high temperature.  

I am vomiting or have diarrhoea.  

I have pink and crusty eyes. You will need to seek advice from the pharmacist.  

 

      Attendance: 14 June 2024 – 20 June 2024 
96.18% 

 

Number of pupils late at least once this week - 6 

Remember: The gates open at 8.40pm and school starts promptly at 8.50am. 

 

 

 

Eco Committee’s Weekly Top Tip: 

Walk, cycle or get public transport to school instead  

of using the car 

 



 

Call the doctor if… 

I have a rash that does not disappear when pressed with a glass.  

I have vomited and had diarrhoea for more than 2 days.  

I have the sniffles for more than 2 days.  

I have had a high temperature for more than 2 days 
 

 
RE-WILDING PROJECT 

Last week, Eco-committee started on our re-wilding project. We are hoping to re-wild areas of our school 
to encourage more nature within our school grounds. The children had some amazing ideas of how we 
could improve our areas around the school. They enjoyed mapping out the different grass habitats and 
asking lots of questions! A huge thank you to Jenny Marks for joining us and being on hand to answer all 
of the wonderful questions that the children had! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  



ROSSETT’S GOT TALENT 
It’s time to celebrate the huge amount of talent and abilities we have at Rossett Acre School. This year’s 
Rossett’s Got Talent will take place in July. Children can perform either live in school or send in a pre-
recorded video. The acts can be a celebration of any skill or ability, such as dance, singing, musical 
instrument, sport, artwork, magic, comedy…. Be creative! All participants receive 10 house points. 
Application forms will be sent out soon with all the details and dates. We look forward to seeing the 
showcase of talent we have here at school. 
 
Look out for application forms coming home with your child this week. 
 
THE SUMMER FAIR IS THIS SATURDAY!! 
There is an excellent line up of entertainment and activities from mini discos, farm animals, BBQ, Bar, 
bric-a-brac and 60ft inflatable assault course! Entrance is only £1!!  
 
Doors open at 1pm (Please note both gates will be open, however, we do recommend using the Arthurs 
Avenue entrance).  
 
We have had some incredible support from local businesses including Kendalls Butchers, Live For 
Today, Beyond Imagination Emporium and David Lloyd - who is actually giving away free three day 
passes to everyone who attends! 
 
This is not only a great occasion to celebrate our children, teachers and parents but it is also an event 
which raises essential funds for the school. This year we hope to raise enough money for some new 
playground markings, which really do make a difference to the outside space.  
 
We hope to see as many of you there as possible and don't forget to invite family and friends too! 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 
  



COMMUNITY 

 
 
 
Raring2go Magazine 
Please find the below the Raring2go! Summer magazine link. It’s full of things to do for families during 
the Summer break.  
 
https://8bbal.r.ag.d.sendibm3.com/mk/cl/f/sh/SMK1E8tHeG13Dk6db7Whm8hoB7mG/ykK0GSIqvu
Ko 

 
 
 

https://8bbal.r.ag.d.sendibm3.com/mk/cl/f/sh/SMK1E8tHeG13Dk6db7Whm8hoB7mG/ykK0GSIqvuKo
https://8bbal.r.ag.d.sendibm3.com/mk/cl/f/sh/SMK1E8tHeG13Dk6db7Whm8hoB7mG/ykK0GSIqvuKo


 
 
CLICK TO ENLARGE FOR CLEARER IMAGE 
 
 
I hope you have a wonderful weekend and I look forward to seeing you at our PTA Summer Fair if you 
can make it. 
 
   

 
 
Corrine Penhale 
Headteacher 


